
RCW 2.48.166  Admission to or suspension from practice—
Noncompliance with support order—Rules.  The Washington state supreme 
court may provide by rule that no person who has been certified by the 
department of social and health services as a person who is in 
noncompliance with a support order or a *residential or visitation 
order as provided in RCW 74.20A.320 may be admitted to the practice of 
law in this state, and that any member of the Washington state bar 
association who has been certified by the department of social and 
health services as a person who is in noncompliance with a support 
order or a residential or visitation order as provided in RCW 
74.20A.320 shall be immediately suspended from membership. The court's 
rules may provide for review of an application for admission or 
reinstatement of membership after the department of social and health 
services has issued a release stating that the person is in compliance 
with the order.  [1997 c 58 § 810.]

*Reviser's note: 1997 c 58 § 886 requiring a court to order 
certification of noncompliance with residential provisions of a court-
ordered parenting plan was vetoed. Provisions ordering the department 
of social and health services to certify a responsible parent based on 
a court order to certify for noncompliance with residential provisions 
of a parenting plan were vetoed. See RCW 74.20A.320.

Intent—1997 c 58: "The legislature intends that the license 
suspension program established in chapter 74.20A RCW be implemented 
fairly to ensure that child support obligations are met and that 
parents comply with residential and visitation orders. However, being 
mindful of the separations of powers and responsibilities among the 
branches of government, the legislature strongly encourages the state 
supreme court to adopt rules providing for suspension and denial of 
licenses related to the practice of law to those individuals who are 
in noncompliance with a support order or a residential or visitation 
order." [1997 c 58 § 809.]

Short title—Part headings, captions, table of contents not law—
Exemptions and waivers from federal law—Conflict with federal 
requirements—Severability—1997 c 58: See RCW 74.08A.900 through 
74.08A.904.

Effective dates—Intent—1997 c 58: See notes following RCW 
74.20A.320.
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